Dear candidate






date:
Good luck in your up and coming election campaign.  I am currently reviewing the policies of your party and those of the other parties, to decide where I will put my vote.   

 I am particularly interested in any policies or proposals your Party has with regard to the following:
· Improving the problem of stray animals and ending the appalling destruction rate of these animals, which in some case exceeds 90%, when they are sent to the Government or local council supported pounds.  

· Changing the current outdated legislation laid out in the 1986 Control of Dogs Act, and the still in force 1911 Protection of Animals act, and bringing it up to date,  by for example, the introduction of:  

1} New legislation to ensure that the government would have a responsibility to educate the public about Responsible Pet Ownership and the introduction of the “ Duty of Care” principle as a cornerstone of such legislation.
2) Compulsory  neutering & spaying to be introduced for all pets unless licences  are purchased for breeding purposes, (the licence fees collected could be set against the cost of running  and policing these programmes).
3) The introduction of compulsory microchipping of all companion animals.
4)  Effective policing of the  legislation so that  companion animal breeders are monitored and people who breed animals without a licence, or those who purposefully neglect or cause harm to an animal, are stiffly fined and banned from owning another animal again.  

· I would also like to know how the new legislation would also ensure that the Government would have a responsibility to care for and where possible rehome the unwanted animals surrendered to their pounds rather than destroying them at the earliest opportunity.  

·  In addition I would also like to know how your Party, if elected to Government, intends to support the many voluntary Animal Welfare organisations who are currently doing the work of the Government and their supported pounds, by keeping many more strays off the streets than the official bodies ever have. 

· Lastly, I would like to know how you and your party, if elected, would introduce the subject of Responsible Animal Ownership into the schools curriculum, so that future generations of our citizens are taught to grow up with  respect for animals.
The current hopelessly outdated legislation dating back to before the formation of the Irish Free State has made us the laughing stock of Europe. As yet I have seen nothing in your campaign with regard to the above, which would entice me to vote for you rather than anyone else.  Before I vote for you to become my local representative, I would like to know whether you or your party have any policies or proposals with regard to this area at all,  and if such, a clear date by when such policies will be enacted.
I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours Sincerely 
………………
